
May 26, 2011                                                                     

City Council  
Committee Report 

 
To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 

        John Nabb, Facilities Coordinator 
                      

Re:  Second Street Wharf - Remedial Repairs Tender 
 

Recommendation: 

That the only tender for the Second Street Wharf remedial repairs, (HST 
extra), be received; 

        
  Dominion Divers (2003) Ltd  $359,848.00; and further 

  
That the quotation submitted by Dominion Divers, Winnipeg, Manitoba, in the 

amount $359,848.00 (HST extra), be hereby accepted. 
 

Background: 
The City of Kenora received $1.5 million in funding under the Transport Canada 

Program to upgrade and rehabilitate the Matheson Street, Main Street and 
Second Street wharfs. The Matheson Street and Main Street wharf projects will 

be completed June 30, 2011. 
 

The remedial works at the Second Street wharf will consist of structural and pile 
repairs and are based on an Engineering Review completed by KGS Consultants 

in the summer of 2010.  
 

The Second Street Wharf Remedial Repairs Tender was advertised on the web-

site and in the local paper and closed on May 19, 2011. Dominion Divers (2003) 
Ltd., was the only company to submit a bid, in the amount of $359,848.00 

(HST extra).   
 

The tender submission has been reviewed by the KGS Consultant and 
considered to be in compliance with the tender submission requirements. 

 
Budget:  Transport Canada Funding  
  
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution required. 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, J. Nabb 

 


